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2023 Sales Update

In mid-July, KRT Ap-
praisals issued leƩers 
to all Belmont proper-
ty owners regarding 
their new property 
assessments, informal 
hearings were held in 
August, and values 

will be finalized by early October. Once the values are 
finalized, the Town will complete its annual filings to 
the State of NH Department of Revenue AdministraƟon 
and they will set the 2023 tax rate for the Town. It is 
anƟcipated that tax bills will be issued by the first of 
November and will be due at least 30 days from the bill 
date. In the event you feel your property assessment is 
incorrect, you have the right to file an abatement appli-
caƟon aŌer receiving your tax bill and before March 1, 
2024. 

The Town conducted a sales update last year 
for tax year 2022.  Our tax year 2021 equalizaƟon raƟo 
had dropped to 66.1%, which means property values on 
the whole were 33.9% below market value for the 2021 
tax year. In 2022, voters recognized the need to correct 
the disparity between the market and assessed values.  
(State law requires that assessments be at fair market 
value.)  Although we completed a sales update in 2022, 
the equalizaƟon raƟo was only 91.86% for tax year 
2022.

As we know, the real estate market has conƟn-
ued to increase and this year’s sales update reflects that 
trend.  The average assessment increased about 19%.  
We do anƟcipate another decrease in the tax rate this 

year based on the increase in assessed values.  Typically 
when assessments increase, the tax rate decreases, and 
vice versa.    

It is the responsibility of property owners to veri-
fy that the informaƟon recorded on their property tax 
cards is accurate and up to date. You may request an up-
dated copy of your tax card by stopping at Town Hall in 
the Land Use Department.  You may also email             
assessing@belmontnh.gov  If you are dissaƟsfied with 
your final 2023 assessed value, your next step is to file for 
an abatement aŌer you receive your fall tax bill.  Applica-
Ɵons are available online or at Town Hall.  The filing peri-
od is aŌer fall tax bills have been issued, unƟl March 1, 
2024.  The abatement process follows all state RSAs.  
Property owners are required to submit supporƟng docu-
mentaƟon to dispute their assessed value, which may 
include photographs, appraisal reports, tax cards of other 
similar properƟes for comparison, etc.

Spring tax bills are a prepayment of your annual 
taxes based on the prior year’s assessment and tax rate.  
Your fall tax bill will reflect the balance due for the whole 
year aŌer your spring payment is deducted.  The Town 
will only collect taxes for amounts to support the appro-
priaƟons and budget voted on at our Town MeeƟng and 
School MeeƟngs in March 2023.  The state calculates our 
annual tax rate based on the budget and warrant arƟcles 
voted on at Town MeeƟng, and revenues and income 
received during the year, such as fees collected and 
grants received.  The Town does not, and cannot, collect 
addiƟonal taxes based on higher assessments.
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Town Administrator’s News (con’td.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

Please note that Casella will conƟnue this program 
even aŌer automated collecƟon is in place.  On the 
1st Wednesday of each month, Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items curbside. Please note this is for 
Town of Belmont ResidenƟal Customers ONLY; service 
is not available to commercial property owners. Piles 
of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item too large 
for one person to collect WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. A 
request for pickup must be made in advance by calling 
Town Hall at 267-
8300, Extension 118 
or 124 only.  You will 
be asked to list the 
items you want picked 
up, you will be ad-
vised what the cost is, 
and you will need to 
drop off a check made payable to the Town of Bel-
mont prior to the collecƟon day. Please visit the 
Town’s website at www.belmontnh.gov for the full 
details on the program and a price list.

2023 Water/Sewer Rate 
Changes

The Town of Belmont Board of Selectmen, aŌer a 
Public Hearing, have voted to make the following 
changes to the Town Water and Sewer Rates, 
effecƟve August 23, 2023, with the first billing at 
the new rate to be received in September 2023.

Water Rate:
From $3.36/1,000 Gallons   to  $6.31/1,000 Gallons

Minimum Metered
Water Charge:  From $47.52      to      $61.17

Flat Sewer Charge:  From $57.25     to     $70.13

A PowerPoint presentaƟon is available with more 
informaƟon from the Public Hearing:

Water & Sewer Public Hearing 08/23/2023 (PDF)

Water & Sewer Public Hearing 08/23/2023 
(PowerPoint)

Budget Committee Member
Vacancy

We are seeking an interested resident and regis-
tered voter to serve on the Budget CommiƩee.  
Please submit your leƩer of interest to Town Ad-
ministrator Alicia Jipson, PO Box 310, Belmont, NH 
03220 or administraƟon@belmontnh.gov

Town Hall will be Closed
Monday, September 4th, 2023

In honor of
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Town NoƟces
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Finance Department Job PosƟng

Town of Belmont
Finance Director

Job PosƟng 

The Town of Belmont is seeking a qualified candidate for the posiƟon of Finance 
Director. This posiƟon performs complex, professional accounƟng work including grants, 
budgeƟng, financial reporƟng, payroll, benefits administraƟon, and general ledger 
maintenance. 

The Finance Director works under the direct supervision of the Town Administra-
tor. Requirements: 4-year degree in Business AdministraƟon, AccounƟng, Finance or re-
lated field. 8 years of progressively responsible related experience in a municipal posi-
Ɵon with 5 years at a senior level. Experience in a town similar in size to Belmont is 
highly desirable. Or any equivalent combinaƟon of educaƟon, experience, and training 
that provides the required knowledge, skills, and abiliƟes. 

This is a challenging posiƟon with great benefits.  This is a full-Ɵme benefited posi-
Ɵon but will consider part-Ɵme applicants. Salary will be dependent upon qualificaƟons 
and experience. 

Our home page belmontnh.gov includes a link to the full job descripƟon for this 
posiƟon:  Finance Director Full Job DescripƟon (PDF)  

Please submit your resume’ and leƩer of interest to the Town Administrator’s 
office at PO Box 310, Belmont, New Hampshire 03220 or                                                     
administraƟon@belmontnh.gov   The Town of Belmont is an EOE.   PosiƟon will remain 
open unƟl filled.
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Town Clerk’s Corner

With Fall right around the corner, keep an eye on those mailboxes for the third issue 
water/sewer bills.  The third issue bill covers the months of June, July, and August. 
The meters are read on the first of September, then about a week later the bills are 
created and mailed out. The due date will be 30 days from the billing date, which will 
be in October someƟme. 

There are several ways to pay your bill. You can come by Town Hall and drop your pay-
ment off in person, or drop it off in the 
drop box at the front of the building any 
Ɵme of the day or night. Also, there is al-
ways the opƟon of sending in your pay-
ment by mail. 

Have you tried using the Belmont website to pay yet? Go to www.belmontnh.gov  and 
click one of these icons on the right-hand side of the page. If you choose auto registra-
Ɵons it will be very helpful for you to have your registraƟon(s) in front of you. It will ask 

for your license plate number, last four digits of the 
VIN, and the type of plate you have such as PASS, 
IPASS, MOTO, etc. You will proceed through with the 
prompts as stated. There is a small convenience fee to 
do this online. Also, if you choose to use a card for pay-
ment vs an e-check, the credit card company will 
charge an addiƟonal 2.79% convenience fee, which is 

the same as if you were in person. If you have any quesƟons, please let us know.
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Thank you,

Cynthia,  Jenn,  Leigh  and  Jenny

Town Clerk’s Corner Cont’d.

The Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s 
office will be closed on Monday, 
September 4, 2023 in Observance 
of Labor Day. We will re-open on 
Tuesday, September 5, 2023 at 
7:30 a.m. 

The Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s office will be closed on Thursday,       
September 21, and Friday, September 22, 2023 for the NH Tax Collec-

tor’s AssociaƟon EducaƟon Confer-
ence. We will re-open on Monday, 
September 25, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. We 
ask that you please plan your trips ac-
cordingly with the adjustment of 
hours for the conference. We hope to 
bring back helpful tools that can ben-

efit our residents! The rest of our Town offices will be open on these 
days.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Washout Repairs

If you’ve seen the news or looked at social 
media, you’re aware of the devastaƟon 
caused by excessive amounts of rain that’s 
fallen across the northeast.  Through a 
combinaƟon of proacƟve acƟviƟes and a 
liƩle bit of luck, Belmont has fared preƩy 
well.  We suffered some relaƟvely minor 
damage to two paved roads and a few dirt 
roads throughout Town during last 
month’s mulƟple heavy rain events.  Here 
are a couple pictures of damage sustained 
during an hour-long torrenƟal rain event 
on a Tuesday aŌernoon.  The damage was 
determined to be severe enough to re-
spond with the enƟre team aŌer regular 

work hours and fill the washout back in, ensur-
ing two lanes of traffic remained open.   Lead-
ership in the Department cannot thank the 
Team enough.  This group is nothing if not con-
sistent in showing up when there is a job to get 
done.  They have spent countless hours away 
from family and friends to make sure Belmont’s 
roads are always safe to travel.  When you see 
the crew out working around Town, please let 
them know what a great job they are doing.  A 
kind word or even a thumbs up while passing 
through a work zone can brighten their day!
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Highway Department News cont’d. . . .

Water Break 

When the Department’s Emergency line begins 
ringing at 5:30 am, there is normally someone on the 
other end of the line delivering some bad news.  On Au-
gust 10th, that’s exactly what happened.  Patrick, the 
Town’s Building and Grounds Lead was heading into work 
and noƟced water bubbling out of the ground beside the 
sidewalk on Fuller Street.  The Department responded, 
invesƟgated, and concluded the leak was coming from 
the 8 inch main, most likely at the saddle and corporaƟon 
stock of a single-family dwelling’s service.  In the Town of 
Belmont, the Town is responsible for water lines to the 
curb stop and the property owner is responsible from the 
curb stop to their faucet.  Due to staffing and scheduling 
conflicts, the Department reached out to Busby ConstrucƟon who responded with a Team 
and had the water repairs completed before lunch.  The Department’s suspicions were cor-
rect.  The leak came from a saddle that supplied water to the dwelling.  The saddle had 
somehow split beside the threaded area the corporaƟon stop screws into.  Once cracked, 
the saddle can not hold against the pressure of the 8 inch main and water is allowed to pass 
by the seals.  Included are some pictures of the leak and repairs.  The Department would 
like to thank Busby ConstrucƟon for answering our call for help.  Their knowledge of the 
Town’s infrastructure and experienced Team made quick work of this emergency repair. 
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Highway Department News cont’d. . . .

Sewer PreventaƟve Maintenance

The Department believes preventaƟve maintenance is of the highest priority when it 
comes to keeping any system running smoothly.  The Town’s Sewer System is no excepƟon.  
Every year we have projects that are mandated by State Agencies, such as an annual clean-
ing and CCTV inspecƟon of a percentage of sewer 
mains throughout Town.  We accept their man-
dated maintenance and then go a step further.  
There are 8 sewer pumping staƟons that are 
spread throughout Town and all move waste to 
the state “Interceptor” line, where it is then 
moved to Franklin for treatment.  These pumping 
staƟons are inspected daily to monitor trends 
and spot deficiencies before they become prob-
lems.  

Most operate using a float switch system 
that requires constant aƩenƟon due to the num-
ber of undesirable things being flushed or 
dumped down drains.  “Flushable” wipes are not 
really flushable and get wrapped around these float switches, making them inoperable, and 
grease, yes, simple bacon grease, when dumped down the drain will solidify and float on 

the surface only to collect on the same 
float switch.  Because of this, the switches 
are removed and cleaned whenever 
buildup starts to occur.  SomeƟmes they 
get bad enough to require a truck to come 
pump out the undesirable waste that gets 
stuck in the wet wells.  

Here are pictures of those float 
switches before cleaning, and one of con-
tractors, along with the Fire Department 
who provides clean water to “flush” one of 
the Town’s Syphons that gets plugged up 
by the same grease and rags, causing it to 
work improperly. 
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Agricultural Animals
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Belmont Police Department

School Bus Safety
STOP FOR SCHOOL BUSES!

Many students rely on school buses to get them to and from school safely.

Did You Know: School buses are the most regulated vehicles on the road; they’re designed 
to be safer than passenger vehicles in preventing crashes and injuries; and in every state, 
stop-arm laws exist to protect children from other motorists.

If you are driving, remember these simple rules:

 Yellow flashing lights indicate the bus is preparing to stop to load or unload children. 
You should slow down and prepare to stop your vehicle.

 Red flashing lights and extended stop arms indicate the bus has stopped and children 
are getting on or off. You must stop your car and wait until the red lights stop flashing, 
the extended stop-arm is withdrawn, and the bus begins moving, before you can start 
driving again.

 Even when lights aren’t flashing, watch for children, particularly in the morning or mid-
afternoon, around school arrival and dismissal times. Be alert as you back out of a 
driveway, or drive through a neighborhood, school zone or bus stop.

Parents - talk bus safety with your children:

Your child should arrive at the bus stop at least 5 minutes before the bus is scheduled to 
arrive. Teach them to play it SAFE:

 Stay at least ten feet — five giant steps — away from the curb.
 Always wait until the bus comes to a complete stop and the bus driver signals for you 

to board.
 Face forward after finding a seat on the bus.
 Exit the bus after it stops and look left-right-left for cars before crossing a street.

Article from https://www.nhtsa.gov/school-bus-safety/keeping-children-safe#school-bus-safety
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Parks & RecreaƟon
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Parks & RecreaƟon—Old Home Day
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Parks & RecreaƟon
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Parks & RecreaƟon—Beach Rules
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Land Use
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Land Use   contd.
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Building/Code Enforcement
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
Monday & Friday 10-5; Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6; Saturday 9-1
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General Assistance
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Cemetery Trustees

FROM THE CEMETERY TRUSTEES

We wanted to share with you RSA 289:3: New construcƟon, exca-
vaƟon, or building in the area of a known burial site or within the bounda-
ries of an established burial ground or cemetery shall comply with local 
zoning regulaƟons concerning burial sites, burial grounds or cemeteries, 
whether or not such burial site or burial ground was properly recorded in 
the deed to the property. In the absence of such regulaƟons, no new con-
strucƟon, excavaƟon, or building shall be conducted within 25 feet of a 
known burial site or within 25 feet of the boundaries of an established 
burial ground or cemetery, whether or not such burial site or burial 
ground was properly recorded in the deed to the property, except when 
such construcƟon, excavaƟon, or building is necessary for the construc-
Ɵon of an essenƟal service, as approved by the governing body of a mu-

nicipality in concurrence with the cemetery trustees, or in the case of a state highway, by the commissioner 
of the department of transportaƟon in concurrence with the cemetery trustees.

With the growth of our town, we address quesƟons about burial sites frequently. It is historic 
knowledge that people in the first seƩlements of New Hampshire were someƟmes buried just outside the 
cemetery walls.  Some people were slaves, and some people were killed for the accusaƟon of being a witch 
or a criminal. Therefore a 25-foot setback for any acƟvity near a burial site is necessary.

We are conƟnuing to focus on rebuilding our database of records from historical websites. This in-
cludes death cerƟficates and burial papers for an esƟmated 950 people.

September is the month we start planning for next year. We try to find areas that need some work 
and include some for restoraƟon. We will be 
working on our budget requests for 2024.

The Trustees thank you for your conƟnued 
support and the community for keeping an eye 
out and reporƟng anything they see to us.

Happy September!

Sharon Ciampi - Chairman

Kyle Dodge - Trustee

Hillary Horn - Trustee
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Heritage Commission

Old Home Day

News from 
The Heritage Commission

It was a great day for a great Old Home Day and the weather was perfect! We especially en-
joyed the children who took a chance at The Heritage Duck Pond and Sand Pit games. They were a 
big hit for the liƩle ones who dug and fished their way to special prizes. Both acƟviƟes represented 
similar games children played many, many years ago during Old Home Day fesƟviƟes.

Another first for us was our Picture 
Walk. We used the Old Home Day 
theme, PICTURE THIS and created a 
lawn display from pictures of long ago.  
The walk-through display was staƟoned 
by the Bandstand. A suggesƟon was 
made to put them along the trail at an-
other Ɵme this Fall.  Some of the pic-
tures were Belmont buildings that are 
now disƟnguished as Historical Land-
marks in our town.  
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Heritage Commission  cont’d.

Old Home Day Continued
The Heritage table was visited by many friends and new faces to Belmont! We were happy to share 
laughs and discuss how fast things change! A famous quote by Robbie Roberson summed up our 
day: You don’t stumble upon your heritage. It’s there, just waiƟng to be explored and shared. 

The Heritage members wish to thank 
Danielle, the Old Home Day Com-
miƩee, the Public Works Department 
and anyone who worked behind the 
scenes for a job well done! We appre-
ciate ALL of the hard work, Ɵme and 
dedicaƟon you gave to make this day 
special for the young and young at 
heart of Belmont! 

Belmont Heritage Commission

Pictured leŌ:  Jack Donovan, Vicki     
Donovan (Chair), Priscilla Annis, Claire 
Bickford (Vice-Chair), Jill Rolfe, and 
Ben Rolfe (Secretary).  Not pictured: 
Sharon Champi ( Ex-Officio) and Adam 
Riberio (Student RepresentaƟve).
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Historical Society
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Belmont Got Lunch
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Belmont Got Lunch ConƟnued
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American Red Cross Blood Drive
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General Assistance
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Garbage & Recycling Calendar Update
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Zero Sort Recycling Tips
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NH Saves & EnergyStar IncenƟves
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Do you know someone new to Town, or 
know someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer? 

Please email Colleen Akerman at:

assessing@belmontnh.gov to get on our 
newsleƩer distribuƟon list!


